Claremont / Weaste Community Committee

Tues 13th June 2006

Report from Hope

Thursday 8th June 2006, the City of Salford Planning Committee paid a site visit to view the location of the proposed extension for the waste storage facility to the incinerator in the grounds of Hope Hospital.  The visit commenced at the rear of  Martins confectioners, on Eccles Old Road.  The committee was met by approx. 30 to 40 (my estimate) protesters.  Prior to the arrival of the Committee, the protesters were given a brief outline for the reasons for the proposed extension.  The proposal outline was given by a representative of the incinerator operating Company and one of their sub-contractors.  The main reason for the requirement was the change from 1500 to 770 litre capacity containers that are brought on to the site.  The extension proposal in fact is over what were approx. the gardens to the rear of the fish and chip shop and newsagents and on Eccles old Road.  This is as accurate as I can tell from the drawings in my possession.

Most if not all the protesters objected to the incinerator being there in the first place and were definitely opposed the application to extend the storage.  We were all treated to a continuous background ‘hum’ and occasional metallic bang coming from inside the existing storage facility.  A tenant from one of the ‘flats’ above the shops on Eccles Old Road, complained that the ‘flat’ actually shook when the load bangs took place in the existing storage area.  Other protesters complained of dark smoke coming from the existing building, through wall vents and the vent stack.  In fact discolouration was obvious on the outside of the wall sheeting.

The extension would measure approx. 14m wide x 15m deep x 6m high and the North wall would be approx. 2m from the ‘boundary’ of the existing building.

A small number of people were allowed to look inside the existing building, mostly Committee members, I think.  It was about this stage that the protesters dispersed, after being told by the Committee Chair that objections could be ‘voiced’ at the next Committee meeting when the subject would up for ‘discussion’

Please note that these are my words given without prejudice and my not contain sufficient detail for some and may not be totally accurate, I apologize for any errors and omissions.

Steven Healey

